Masses:

Sundays

Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.

- 9:00 a.m.

~ Sacred Heart Church ~

Kinsman, IL

Father Joshua Miller, Pastor

After Sunday & Wednesday Mass

or

By appointment: 815-634-4171

Reconciliation:

Father Josh / Clerical needs: 815-634-4171 Ext. 2 Deacon Bill (William Dunn): 815-634-4171 Ext. 3

Ext 2

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary website: www.stmaryassumptionparish.org
Parish Secretary: Laura Uher: 815-634-4171 Ext. 1 e-mail: secretary@abvcc.org
Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or secretary@abvcc.org
Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or secretary@abvcc.org
Funeral Dinner Chairperson: Susan Carey: 815-651-6519 - Prayer Chain Contact: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645

September 14, 2025

Sunday Mass:

The Exaltation of the Holy Cross

| Mass Schedule | | | | Mass Intentions | <u>Collections – 9/7/2025</u> |
|-------------------------|---------|------|-----------|-------------------------------------|--------------------------------------|
| Sun | - Sept | . 14 | 9:00 a.m. | Tim Walsh - John T. Walsh | Sunday\$ 1,965.00 |
| | | | | Paula Sheedy - Friends | "Your Offering is most appreciated!" |
| Wed | - Sept | . 17 | 8:30 a.m. | No Mass - Communion Service | |
| | | | | Fr. Josh at Convocation | |
| Sun. | - Sept. | . 21 | 9:00 a.m. | Bill & Rose Sisk, Gus & Norma Sisk, | |
| | | | | Emmett & Rosemary Sheedy, | "We adore you, O Christ, |
| "Do not forget | | | | Randy, Paula, Ryan & Willow Sheedy | and we bless you, |
| the works of the Lord!" | | | | Bud, Bernadine, Bill & Ron Sisk and | because by your Cross |
| | | | | Dale Prindiville - Donna Gabehart | you have redeemed the world." |

September Stewardship

<u>Lector</u>: Ed Condon <u>Servers</u>: Gwen & Abi Siedentop <u>Eucharistic Minister</u>: Pam Siedentop

- Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war. Please also pray for all that are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful support. (Please see the list of those in need of ongoing prayerful support posted on the bulletin board in the vestibule. If any additions or corrections need to be made, please contact Laurie Miller e-mail address & phone number listed above.)
- Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins. Thank you.
- Congratulations to Emmett Frank Erschn, mom Rachel, dad Frank, big brothers Leo & Jonah, and the entire Erschn/Siedentop/Kruger crew on Emmett having received the Sacrament of Baptism here at Sacred Heart last Sunday!!! What a joyous celebration!!! May you always walk in the light of the Lord, Emmett!!!
- A note of thanks from parishioner Donna Gabehart... "I want to thank everyone who donated for the Alzheimer's walk over in Ottawa last Saturday. We raised a total of \$300 and every cent was truly appreciated. It was a beautiful day and they had a great crowd. Haven't received the total amount raised overall yet, but the way they were talking it was a great success. I made it thru the walk slow but sure. Thought we came in last, but thankfully, there were other people taking their time and came in after everything was over. We were the last ones thru the cheer leaders' line, tho, so Kam was embarrassed as usual poor kid! Again, thank you all. You're the best! Donna."
- So many new faces! It's wonderful to see...along with the faces that have been near and dear to us for years...of course!!! For those of you that are new, and have recently joined the Parish, which would technically be Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, but are attending Mass here at the Sacred Heart Worship Site, I would like to welcome you and your family, and formally introduce you in an upcoming bulletin...so we can all put a name with a face and get to know you! (I am, however, not receiving information along the same lines as I have in the past, so I would need your help in doing so.) If you would be so kind as to send me a quick e-mail or text with your name and the names of your family members, I would be ever so grateful! (My contact information can be found in the bulletin heading.) And, of course, if you don't wish to do so, that's perfectly fine too...we're still happy you're worshipping and celebrating Mass with us here at Sacred Heart!!! Thank you for your help! Hope to hear from you soon! Bulletin Editor: Laurie Miller. (P.S. If I've missed welcoming any new parishioners lately, I hope you'll please accept my apologies! Believe me, it was most definitely unintentional!).
- St. Lawrence, in South Wilmington, will be hosting its next Catholic Charities Mobile Food Pantry, **tomorrow**, **Monday Sept. 15th**, rain or shine, from 4 to 5:30 p.m., or until the food runs out. Volunteers are always appreciated! Box packing volunteers should arrive at 3:00 p.m. Traffic control volunteers should arrive by 2:30 p.m. The Mobile Food Pantry is a traveling food pantry that delivers nutritious food (meat, produce and nonperishable items) to people in need by using a "drive thru" method to distribute pre-packed groceries. Participants do not need to be Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet helps people of all faiths and beliefs. Please spread the word to those in need!
- We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!!! We are a worship site in service of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish. If you'd like to become a member of our parish, a registration form can be made available upon request, or by visiting the Parish website at www.stmaryassumptionparish.org. If you have questions or need further assistance, please contact our parish secretary, Laura, at 815-634-4171 Ext 1. (If you wish to read the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary/Coal City bulletin, you can do so by going to: www.stmaryassumptionparish.org and click on the bulletin tab.)
- Word of Life "We pray to you, O Lord, that we always recognize each member of this human family as being made in your image and beloved by you, with worth and dignity." USCCB, "Prayer to Heal Racial Division".

Stewardship – Sept. 14, 2025 (The Exaltation of the Holy Cross)) – Compliments of the Diocese of Dodge City, KS – "John 3:13-17 reveals God's boundless love in giving His Son for our salvation. As stewards of this gift, we are called to reflect His love in our daily lives. By sharing our time, talents, and treasures, we become instruments of His grace, bringing hope and light to the world."